WISR Q&As

1. What is “The World Information Society Report”?

“The World Information Society Report” is a new publication by the ITU, produced in conjunction with its partners UNCTAD, the Ministry of Information and Communications of the Republic of Korea and the Korea Agency for Digital Opportunity & Promotion (KADO).

This report charts progress towards the Information Society, in response to the call by the WSIS Geneva Plan of Action, for evaluation and international benchmarking, as well as the need for monitoring of WSIS follow-up and implementation (noted in the WSIS outcome documents). It evaluates access to telecommunications and digital opportunity in 180 economies worldwide in the context of the WSIS targets and Millennium Development Goals. It presents the Digital Opportunity Index, as called for by the WSIS Geneva Plan of Action, paragraph 28, and considers the policy implications for the further evolution of the Information Society. It reviews WSIS implementation and follow-up in different countries, and considers efforts to promote ICT development. It also presents the latest available data on 180 economies worldwide.

It is intended that the “The World Information Society Report” will be an annual publication.

2. What is the main focus of the Report, and its main outcomes?

The main focus of the Report is to act as a vehicle for the monitoring of WSIS follow-up and implementation.  It does this partly by responding to the specific need for evaluation and international benchmarking, as noted by the Geneva Plan of Action, but also by wider consideration of WSIS implementation in terms of initiatives and grassroots projects in different contexts and different countries (taking into account the national circumstances), that may or may not have a readily measurable impact, but that still contribute to the building of the Information Society.  It is intended that the “The World Information Society Report” series will contribute to WSIS implementation.

3. Why was this focus chosen?

This focus was chosen for this report series in direct response to the WSIS outcome documents, but this report will also form an integral part of ITU’s ongoing work programme that seeks to implement the WSIS process.
4. Who are its authors?

The report is written by a team from the ITU’s Strategy and Policy Unit (SPU, please see SPU’s website at www.itu.int/osg/spu), including Dr. Tim Kelly (Head of SPU), Phillippa Biggs and Youlia Lozanová, as well as Dr. Lilia Pérez-Chavolla from Ohio State University and Mr. Michael Minges (external consultant from TMG, Inc.).

5. When will it be published?

The Executive Summary of the “The World Information Society Report” was published on World Information Society Day, 17 May 1006.  The full report will be published in June 2006.  Future editions are planned on an annual basis.

6. What is the Digital Opportunity Platform?

ITU and the Ministry of Information and Communication of the Republic of Korea (MIC) and the Korea Agency for Digital Opportunity and Promotion (KADO) have established a Digital Opportunity Platform as a basis for activities related to capacity-building, support in policy-making processes and information exchange to provide an input to WSIS implementation.  (The Platform extends the work of the Digital Bridges initiative of June 2004).

